No.

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC: Donations

SUBMITTED BY: Roberto J. Santos of Superintendent

APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:

DATE ASSIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION: September 16, 2015

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this will
be attached to minutes.

The following are donations over $1000

1. The UISD Health Services Department received a donation of $2,912.00 from The Laredo Diploma Plus

Foundation to be used for the purchase of Nebulizers for 27 elementary campuses and 17 secondary

campuses.

United South High School FFA Club received a donation of $2,250.04 from L.L.F.E.

3. Alexander High School Student Activity Club received a donation of $1,100.00 from AM Insurance
Services.

b

The following are donations under $1000

1. United South High School Building Trades Club received a donation of $620.00 from L.LF.E.

Grand Total: $6,882.04

RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations.

BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other
Revenues, Grants from Private Sources




FOR CHILDREN

Irene Rosales MSN, RN
Health Services Director

MEMORANDUM
To: Roberto Santos, Superintendent
From: Irene Rosales MSN, RN Health Services Director IR
Through: Mike Garza, Executive Director Support Services
Date: August 28, 2015

Subject: Acceptance of Donation

On August 28, 2015 a donation totaling $2912.00 was received from The Laredo Diploma
Plus Foundation to purchase Nebulizers for 27 elementary and 17 secondary campuses.
These nebulizers will provide the necessary treatments for those students requiring
nebulizer treatments and thus, decrease the amount of time loss from their classroom. It
will also, assist parents from having to leave their respective jobs to provide these inhalation
treatments. I respectfully request you place this item on the next board meeting agenda for
approval of acceptance. Should you need further information on this donation, you may
contact me at 473-6264. Thank you for your assistance with this process.

Respectfully yours,

Irene Rosales MSN, RN

Irene Rosales MSN, RN
Health Services Director

XC: Eduardo Zuniga, Associate Superintendent Student Services
Gloria Rendon, Associate Superintendent for Administration



August 26, 2015

Ms. Irene Rosales, MSN, RN
UISD Health Services Department
Laredo, Texas

Dear Ms. Rosales,

On behalf of the Board of Directors of The Laredo Diploma Plus Foundation, I am happy to inform
you that your request for $2,912.00 for Nebulizers for 27elementary and 17 secondary campuses has been
approved!

The objectives of The Laredo Diploma Plus Foundation are:
(1) To support and expand educational opportunities available to the low and moderate-income
residents especially in Laredo Texas and the South Texas region
(2) To provide charitable support to organizations and individuals in order to enhance their quality
of life, especially in Laredo Texas.

In accordance with our Foundation’s objectives, we are approving this request which we believe
will help to reduce potential absences and/or time away from academic classroom instruction. By making
this grant award, we trust that you will follow your in-house protocol and procedures for best practices
regarding the use of these items and that the Laredo Diploma Plus Foundation has no decision-making
authority or liability over the use of these items.

We are pleased to supplement and contribute towards your School Based Asthma Treatment
program. Our participation in this program is in addition to our current Diploma Plus Stipend program for
at-risk high school seniors whereby each student is awarded $800 yearly in scholarships disbursed quarterly
to eligible seniors who maintain passing grades and 90% or better attendance rate. The Diploma Plus
program awards over $42,000 yearly in scholarships.

Thank you for considering our Foundation as a community partner.

Sincerely,

AL & 4/- I
Ed Gonzalez i Dr. Cecilia Gdiza ﬂ
President i Secretary
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FOR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent
From: Adriana P. Ramirez, Principal
Subject: Donation

Date: August 21, 2015

The United South High School FFA Club has received the following donation:
0 T $ 2,250.04
We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by

the board.

The United South High School FFA Club is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for
the generous donation.

»

United South High School

Adriana P. Ramirez, Principal
4001 Ave. Los Presidentes ®Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-5400 ® Fax (956) 473-5599



Memorandum

To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent
From: Ernesto Sandoval, Principal
Date:  9/4/2015

Re: Donations

J. B. Alexander High School has received the following donation,

AM Insurance Services - $1,100.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval
by the board.

J. B. Alexander High School Student Activity Club and Campus Activity Club greatly appreciate the
above-mentioned organization for their generous and attentive donation.
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FOR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto J. Santos
Superintendent

Tos Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent
From: Adriana P. Ramirez, Principal W
Subject: Donation

Date: August 21, 2015

The United South High School Building Trades Club has received the following donation:

B S $620.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by
the board.

The United South High School Building Trades Club is very appreciative to the above-mentioned
organization for the generous donation.

>

United South High School
Adriana P. Ramirez, Principal
4001 Ave. Los Presidentes ®Laredo, Texas 78046 ® (956) 473-5400 ® Fax (956) 473-5599



